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November 7, 2012

From:  Chad Nabity, AICP Director

To: CRA Board

Re: Life Safety Improvements – Masonic Temple Building.

Overview

Enclosed you will find a copy of an application on the Façade Improvement 
Application for life safety improvements at the Masonic Temple.

Amos Anson, representing Anson Investment and Development, has submitted 
an application requesting CRA funding for life safety improvements in the 
Masonic Temple building.  Mr. Anson is aware that the CRA does not currently 
have money budgeted to make either grant or a loan to a project of this 
magnitude.

The Masonic Temple is an iconic building in Downtown Grand Island and it does 
present some special challenges for redevelopment.  It is appropriate for the 
CRA to enter into discussions with the owner(s) of the building regarding how to 
go about redeveloping the property.  The full request based on current estimates 
is just over $261,000 to meet the basic life safety requirements as suggested by 
the Masonic Temple study conducted for the former property owner for the first 
four floors of the buildings.  The Grand Island Building department has indicated 
that the first four floors could be redeveloped with these safety features and that 
the upper floors wait for improvement if those floors were left vacant.  This will 
allow for some phased development of the building.

The enclosed application is making requests outside of the normal business 
model for the Grand Island CRA.  This includes requests: 

 that the CRA make the grant and provide funding up front instead of on a 
reimbursement basis

 that the CRA place a lien in first position on the building in exchange for 
the upfront funding

In further discussions with Mr. Anson, regarding the funding available or more 
specifically not available during this fiscal year he proposed that a portion of the 
work could be done in this year with additional work to be done in following 
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years.  The CRA did designate $50,000 within the budget for other projects.  This 
would qualify as one of those “other projects”.  A portion of that money could be 
designated toward this project.  If that designation were made it would be 
possible for Anson Investment and Development to begin work on the life safety 
issues, at least some of the initial demolition work, which could in turn help them 
market the building.  

All of the improvements, life safety, remodeling etc… that are necessary to rent 
and redevelop this building are eligible for TIF.  This is a significant and long term 
project for the Downtown.  I believe that it is in the best interest of the City and of 
the Downtown to work with the developer in some manner to move this project 
forward.

The CRA could appoint a committee to work with the developer on developing a 
TIF application and financing package that would ultimately restore and renovate 
this building.
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